

## **DHB Board Office**

15 Shea Terrace Takapuna, Auckland 0622 Private Bag 93-503, Takapuna North Shore City 0740 Telephone: 09 486 8900 www.waitematadhb.govt.nz

15 October 2021

John Smith

Via email: fyi-request-16837-edf701cc@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear John

Re: OIA request - Mercury Medical Recruitment

Thank you for your Official Information Act request received on 22 September 2021 requesting information from Waitematā DHB about whether the organisation hires staff through Mercury Medical Recruitment and, if so, what percentage of these workers have received a COVID-19 vaccination?

In response to your request, we can provide the following information:

Does your health board hire staff through Mercury Medical Recruitment? If so, what percentage of these workers have received the COVID-19 vaccination?

Our recruitment, procurement and finance teams have determined that we have not hired any staff through Mercury Medical Recruitment during the past three years.

I trust that this information is helpful.

Yours sincerely

Mond

**Robert Paine** 

**Executive Director Finance, People and Planning** 

Waitematā District Health Board